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Dear Clerk and Board Members,

As a former candidate and someone with personal experience—my own son’s vote not being
counted in 2022—I initially thought this could have been an isolated issue. We have a problem
with Mass mail in voting with ZERO chain of custody.  On Dominion, after hearing from
experts and listening to bipartisan concerns dating back to 2015, it’s clear that problems with
Dominion voting systems have been noted on all sides.

I was disappointed by what I felt was a lack of transparency in the board’s recent decisions,
particularly with Kelly Long, whom I personally helped secure a Republican endorsement.
This recent action seems to disregard the voices of the very voters who placed her in office.
Additionally, I heard Matt Levere’s radio segment, where he suggested that concerns over
voter integrity are from "extremist." To label serious questions from informed individuals like
Deb Cohen EXPERT Data Analisist in such a way is dismissive and damaging to the
democratic process.

Another major issue remains with mass mail-in voting. Through canvassing efforts, teams
encountered multiple residents who believed they had voted by mail in the past 2 elections,
only to discover post-election that their votes were never recorded. If elected officials do not
take voter integrity concerns seriously, public trust will continue to erode. Voting is a privilege
and should be safeguarded with rigorous oversight.

A nine-year extension without thorough public discourse and citizen input is a disservice to
the people of this county. After discussing what happened at the last board meeting, I now
represent over 151,000 constituents who share deep dissatisfaction with recent board actions.

We must do better to restore and maintain public confidence in our elections.

Sincerely,
Lori Mills
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